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Starting School in 2020? 
Is your child starting school in September 2020? Visit 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-
admissions/ to apply for a place.  

 

 
The online admissions system is available for parents and carers 
who would like to apply for a Reception/Foundation Stage place. 
Children who are born between 1st September 2015 and 31st 
August 2016 are due to start Reception in September 2020. 

 

 

Mathletics 

Please remember when logging on to 
Mathletics to use the newest version online. 
 
 

 

Mathletes of the week winners: 
 

 
Week ending 12th January 2020 
 

Sophia Caswell  (2320) 
Lottie Ireland  (2262) 
Poppy Hill  (1707) 
 
KS1 – 2C (12,748) 
KS2 – 5B  (12,624) 
 
Week ending 19th January 2020 
 
Raul Covaci  (6000) 
Oliver Kitt  (4576) 
Autumn Tinsley  (1640) 
 
KS2 – 5B (15,141) 
KS1 – 2C  (9507) 
 
 

 

Cranwell Gymnastics Win Again! 
Well done to the Cranwell School pupils who participated in the Lincolnshire Schools Gymnastic Competition and experienced both individual 
and team success.  
Individually, Luka Faik (foundation) and Finn Ireland (Year 2) both won gold in the boys competition. Lottie Ireland (Year 5) secured a silver 
in her competition, whilst Ruby Cumming stepped up to level 2 and managed to retain her Lincolnshire Schools Champion title.  
An amazing team spirit and positive attitudes helped the Year 5 girls team (Marcelina Roj, Zoe Unwin, Lottie Ireland, Sophie Tweddle and 
Ruby Cumming) gain a well-deserved bronze team medal.  
Well done to all involved, you should be proud of your hard work and successes!  
If you are interested in joining the Gymnastics club at Cranwell, please contact Gareth on 07861424541 

 

 

Week ending 26th January 2020 
 
Ruby Cumming  (3913) 
George Pickles  (3030) 
Isabelle Hetherington  (2390) 
 
KS2 – 3C/0 (11,520) 
KS1 – 1/2H  (8950) 
 
Matthew Pike (10,010) 
Charlie Huesken  (2401) 
Grace Allen  (2390) 
 
KS2 - 4A  (32,383) 
KS1 - 1MS  (10,240) 
 
 

 

 

World Book Day & Big Breakfast 
On Friday 6th March 2020 our school will be celebrating World Book 
Day.  
To help celebrate the day children can come to school dressed as 
their favourite book character. 
There will also be a Big Breakfast to help celebrate the day 
beginning at 8:15am.  

 

Parent Evenings have been arranged for the week beginning 23rd 
March 2020. You will be receiving an appointment time slot 
shortly.  
The School Governors will be in school while Parent Interviews 
take place, providing refreshments and answering any questions 
you may have. They will also be handing out a short 
questionnaire for all parents to complete. 

Parent Evenings 

Parents’ Afternoon  
Parents’ Afternoon will once again be held on Thursday 21st May 
2020 from 1.15pm.  
You will have the opportunity to tour the school with your child. 
 

Reading Force - Service Families 
Please find an online resource which is designed for keeping 
forces families close and connected through sharing stories. 
There is support for forces and ex-forces families with free fun 
shared reading resources and activities. 
See : https://www.readingforce.org.uk/  for more details. 
 

https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/
https://www.readingforce.org.uk/


 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Telephone 01400 659001 

E-mail   

enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 

or visit  

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Upcoming Events 
 

World Book Day – Dress as Favourite Book Character 
& Big Breakfast 

Friday 6th March 2020 
 

Parent Interviews 
Monday 23rd – Wednesday 25th March 2020 

 
Parents’ Afternoon 

Thursday 21st May 2020 from 1:15pm 
 

Grandparents’ Day 
Friday 22nd May 2020 

 
This Academic year: 

2019-2020  
Term 3 ends – Friday 14th Feb 2020 

Term 4: Monday 24th Feb – Thursday 2nd Apr 2020 
Term 5 : Monday 20th Apr – Friday 22nd May 2020 

Term 6 : Tues 2nd Jun – Tues 21st July 2020 
 

Academic Year 2020-2021 
Term 1 Thursday 3rd Sept – Thursday 22nd Oct 2020 
Term 2: Monday 2nd Nov – Thursday 17th Dec 2020 

Term 3: Monday 4th January – Fri 12th Feb 2021 
Term 4: Mon 22nd Feb – Wed 31st March 2021 

Term 5 : Monday 19th Apr – Friday 28th May 2021 

Term 6 : Mon 7th Jun – Wednesday 21st July 2021 

 

Grandparents’ Day 

Assessment Time 

The annual Grandparents’ Day has been arranged for Friday 22nd 
May 2020, which is the last day of term 5. Further details will be 
sent out later next term, however, knowing the date gives 
families the opportunity to begin arrangements. 
 

SATs week for Key Stage 2 is nationally arranged for the week 
beginning 11th May 2020. All Year 6 children will be participating 
in the tests.  
Year Two SATs testing will take place throughout May, and 
therefore children need to be in school during this time. 
Year One Phonics Screening will be taking place during the week 
commencing 8th June 2020 and is a Government requirement.  
Therefore, please ensure your child is in school during this period. 
Absences during this time may be classified as unauthorised. 

Headlice 
We have had a number of cases of head lice reported by parents. 
Please see the link below to help prevent and treat. 
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx 

Threadworms 
Locally, along with other schools nationally, there seems to be a 
rise in threadworm cases. 
Threadworms (pinworms) are tiny worms in excrement. They're 
common in children and spread easily. You can treat them without 
seeing your GP. 
You can buy medicine for threadworms from pharmacies. This is 
usually a chewable tablet or liquid you swallow. 
Treat everyone in your household, even if they don't have 
symptoms. 
Please see https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/ for more 

information. 
 

If It Snows… 
If you are unsure whether the school will be open on a day when 
it snows, please listen to BBC Radio Lincolnshire and Lincs FM, 
their respective websites and Parentmail which will all provide 
relevant information as to whether we are open or not. A decision 
may not be made until 8am, therefore remain at home until the 
latest time possible to safely travel to school.  Please note, even 
when these establishments are contacted by school, it can often 
take a considerable time for the information to be available for 
broadcasting or uploading.  
 

 Medication 
Please ensure children do not come in to school with any self-
administering medication, for instance throat lozenges. 
For more information, please contact the school office. 
 

Road Safety 
 Please take a little more care driving in and around the school area. 
Parking in and around school is often congested at drop off and 
collection times, as are most schools around England. I ask all parents 
that you always consider where you park when dropping off and 
collecting your children. Yes, you may think you are parked sensibly 
and your car is not in the way or ‘not harming anyone’ where it is, but 
can children cross safely where you have parked? Will your car make it 
difficult for other cars to get past? 
   Please spare a thought for all the local residents living around the school 
perimeter, especially in Cherry Tree Crescent, Baghdad Road, Delhi Square 
and the Spar Car Park.  
Please can we show full consideration and ensure we do not park on, or 
obstruct any driveways or paths.  
School are aware of Lincolnshire Police’s visits to these areas and are 
warning parents they are issuing tickets where appropriate.  
Many thanks for helping to respect our neighbours. 

Stay Safe, Be Seen!!! 
` 

 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/

